
 

 

 
Learning Disability Partnership Board  

Thursday 3rd March 2022 
 

Zoom 
 

Minutes 

1.1 People at the meeting 

Neil Adams Speak Out Leader- young people 

Debbie Drew Independent Member – family carer 

Amanda Duffin Clinical Commissioning Group 

Russell Henke Speak Out Leader – High Support Needs 

Maddy Hill Commissioning CCC/PCC 

Anne Hunt Speak Out Leader - Fenland 

Jill Johnson Learning Disability Partnership - CCC 

Bill Jones Speak Out leader-Cambridge and South Cambs 

Elspeth Jones Speak Out Leader - Autism 

Graham Lewis  Healthwatch 

Melissa Mills  Healthwatch 

Michelle Mansfield  Independent member  

Claire Mathieu Voiceability 

Jason Merrill Family Voice 

Sean Nightingale Speak Out Leader – East Cambs and Huntingdonshire 

Gareth Peters Learning Disability Partnership - CCC 

Julia Rutherford  Voiceability 

Amanda Preston Enabling Independence 

Fiona Smitten Commissioning CCC/PCC 

Roger Valentine Peterborough City Council 

Ryan Witney-Hill  

Lisa Martin Pinpoint Deputy CEO 

Donna Pasquariello LDP 

Travis Mclennon Access Champion – City College Peterborough 

Toni Bawden Commissioning Team 

Travis McClennon  
 

Access Champion 
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1. 

 

Who couldn’t come to the meeting today? 
 
John Brundell – Network Team 
Matt Carnell – Learning Disability Partnership – CCC 
Enzo Petrozzielo 
Bianca 
Joseph Simon 
Assunta Genovese – Network Team 
Sarah Hillier – Enabling Independence 
Mark Mayes – Network Team 
Dennis Pinshon – Independent Member 
Siobhan MacBean – SEND CCC 
Tiff Lane 
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What we have to say- independent members 
 
 A parent/ carer shared that the PA & DBS Check Survey 
was very bad and wanted to feed that back. It didn’t 
explain why it was being done and wasn’t anywhere she 
could really answer only enough room for a yes or no. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Update from the Learning Disability Partnership and 
SEND 
 
Siobhan MacBean, SEND Cambridgeshire County Council, 
said they are in the process of setting up Adulthood 
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Steering Group for Cambridgeshire and preparing for an 
Adulthood Lead.   
 
Q. What is a Steering Group? 
A. A group of people meeting up. 
 
The Learning Disability Partnership are happy the covid 
restrictions have lifted and was lovely to see so many 
people from the Speak Out Council at Orchard Park. 
The teams will still follow safe practice wearing Masks as 
high infections in Cambridgeshire.  
 
Keen to get the day service open end of March and April 

as respite has been challenging in Covid. 
This year they will be working very hard on a new service 
called “Enhanced Service” for anyone that needs 
additional support outside normal hours. We have some 
extra funding from the CCG to pay for this. 
 
Extra funding been given for all staff to receive training 
on “Trauma informed Practice”. 
 

Amanda Duffin, Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG), 
Said they are going to be working with GPs to encourage 
carrying out proper quality annual health checks. They 
will be employing a nurse who will visit all the GPs 
within Cambridgeshire and Peterborough to help with 
these healthchecks. 

 

Siobhan MacBean, SEND Cambridgeshire County Council, 
said that they are working on a detailed action plan on 
children with educational needs. 
 
 
 

 

4.  

 
 

 

 

 

Network Team presentation 
 
The Network Team said some people with disabilities are 
worried about people not wearing masks since the Covid 
rules changed. 
 
Concerned with the lack of accessible public toilets in 
the centre of Peterborough. It has been agreed a new 
accessible Portacabin will be put in Peterborough’s 
Cathedral. 
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The Network team met with Joe from Cambs Pboro 
Foundation Trust about shared health care records, and 
they are happy for their records to be shared. 
 
This report was shared amongst everyone. 
 
Supported housing talks where they want to be able to 
choose who they live with. They don’t want to live with 
scary people who are noisy, loud, and aggressive. 
 
Q Will there be forms to fill out? 
A, Yes there might be. 

 
 

5.  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Speak Out Council Presentation Highlights 
 
They have been very busy  
 
The Speak out Council have been very busy signing up 6 
new Safe Places. There is a safe places website or use an 
app to find out. 
  
They have ordered safe places card when out and about 
and will have your phone number on and look forward to 
working with Thera and SEN.  To get a safe place card 
you can email speakoutcouncil@voiceability.org or visit 
the website https://www.voiceability.org/ 
 
Neil met with young people from CRC and Samuel Pepys 
to find out what they think and they said they are bored 
or lonely so work has started to make a directory for the 
summer holidays for young people.  
Young people want to work but need some support. The 
Speak out council want to work with employers to create 
a guidance to make work more accessible for young 
people. 
 

They have made various short films about hospital 
passports and the learning disability nurses within the 
hospitals and just need to do some finishing touches. 
  
All Speak out leaders have had safeguarding training 
refreshers and this report can be shared. 

mailto:speakoutcouncil@voiceability.org
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A parent/ carer shared toilets in Wisbech have been 
taken over by the Wisbech Town Council and are going to 
be staffed. The Queen Mary Centre always has a 
receptionist at the door and suggested there as a safe 
place. 
 
Q What is a Sten group? 
A A group to make things better.  
 

 

6. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Health Sub-group 
 

This meeting was postponed as Graham was sick but will 
be rearranged. 
 
 
A Question was asked what are peoples experiences of 
vaccinations? Why are you not having your booster? 
A Scared to get a blood clot. 
 
Action: Speak out Council to ask in the community to 
find out more and report back to Debbie Drew at Hunts 
Forum. 
 
 
Amanda Duffin said that the Primary Care Federation are 
working with GPs to find out who hasn’t had a 
vaccination with learning Disabilities, Mental health and 
they will be contacted. 
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7.  

 
 

 
 

 

Update from other meetings 
 
Graham has been attending the Council’s Adult Social 
Care Forum which has been focussing on its priorities – 
digital inclusion, communication and co-production. 
 

A presentation on the new Cambridge Research Hospital 
in the Health & Care Forums has been circulating and 
Sati Ubi – Chief Pharmacist has also been attending to 
talk about Prescriptions and over prescribing. 
 

8.  

 

Priorities of the Learning Disability Partnership Board 
 
Graham shared the long list of priorities from two 
years ago.  
 
Digital Inclusion & Exclusion  
Gareth from LDP shared that in the first lockdown 50% of 
people didn’t have internet. 
 
Health Sub Group 
 
Quality of Footpaths 
Russell looking into that. 
 
Membership 
 
Accessible Information 
 
Public Transport  
 
Action 
It was agreed that the Speak out Council thought there 
were a lot of priorities last year and need to focus on 
chosen priorities rather then a long list.  
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 They want the opportunity to take it to the community 
to get some feedback about priorities and narrow them 
down with co-production with the Network Group and 
present them back to the Board. 
 
Graham happy to come and meet with the speak out 
leaders. 
 
Graham to go through current set of priorities as there 
are three lots of them. 
 
 

9.  
 

 
 

 
 

 

Minutes of our last meeting (2nd December 2021) and 
Action Log 
 
 

Graham shared the previous minutes on screen and 
everyone was happy with them. 
 
Action Log was shared on screen. 
 
Action 128 Revamp local meetings – Gareth advised in 
progress -Look at it again in 6 months. 
  

 

 
 

 

 

AOB 
 

Someone said thank you and thought the meeting was 
interesting. 
 
Someone shared that they were pleased to be starting a 
12 week Healthy You course. 

  Date of next meeting: 
Thursday 26th May 
 
Maple Centre 
6 Oak Drive 
Huntingdon 
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PE29 7HN 
 
 
Or Zoom 
 
It will be Chaired by  and Gareth Peters 

 
 
 
 
 

Graham’s mobile 07432865996 
 


